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Task: Allegation A-187

Reference No.: 4-84-A-06/82a, b, c.

Characterization: The allegation is that Mercury instrumentation drawings were
not correct because field changes were not incorporated into the drawings,
many drawings contained red lined changes, and two or three drawings for the
same installation were marked differently.

Assessment of A11ecation: The implied significance of this allegation is that
inadequate control of field changes could result in as-built drawings that do
not reflect the actual plant configuration. Multiple red lines on the same
drawing may cause confusion that could lead to inadequate inspection of the
affected systems.

In assessing this allegation, the NRC staff reviewed the Mercury Company's
procedures for red lining drawings and for document control, examined Mercury
drawings, and conducted a walkdown of a sample of completed systems, using the
as-built drawings. Out of 19 randomly selected instrument lines which were
field checked by the NRC, one process tubing deviation from the as-built
drawings was identified. This deviation was for an LP&L-installed modification
that had not been completed. LP&L had documentation on file reflecting the
change and indicating the incomplete status of the field work.

As a result of this review, the NRC staff determined that the Mercury system
for red lining drawings was cumbersome. It allowed controlled copies of a
drawing and its revision to show different changes. This occurred if
nonpressure boundary field changes were made af ter the pressure boundary
portion of the drawing had been completed.

In conclusion, the as-built drawings reflected the actual condition of the
installed hardware, and although accurate, this allegation had neither safety
significance nor generic implications.

None]tential Violations:

Actions Required: None.
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Characterization: The allegation is that Mercury instrumentation drawings were
I not correct because field changes were not incorporated into the drawings,,

ggu many drawings contained red line} changes, and two or three drawings for the! -

q. j q same installation were marked differently.u

'h@'AssessmentofAllegation: The implied significance of this allegation is that
-gj inadequate control of field changes could result in as-built drawings that do*

r not reflect the actual plant configuration. Multiple red lines on the same

drawing may cause confusion that could lead to inacequate in,spection of the
affected systems. ,ggg, f
In assessing this allegation, the f[RC staff revi wed the Mercury Company's
procedures for red lining drawings and for document control, examined Mercury
drawings, and conducted a walkdown of a sample of completed systems, using the
as-built drawings. Out of 19' instrument lines which were field checked by the
NRC, one process tubing deviation from the as-built drawings was identified.
This deviation was for an LP&L-installed modification that had not been
completed. LP&L had documentation on file reflecting-bettr the change and
indicating the incomplete status of the field work.

As a result if this review, the NRC staff determined that the Mercury system
for red lining drawings was cumoersome. It allowed controlled copies of a

I drawing and its revision to show different changes. This occurred if
nonpressure boundary field changes were made after the pressure boundary

i portion of the drawing had been completed.

In conclusion, the as-built drawings reflec the actual condijion of the
installed hardware, and although accurate, this allagation hay neither safety
significance nor generic implications.

Potential Violations: None

Actions Required: None.
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